
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 2023 

Board of director Officers 

President Chad Ferron 

Vice President, John Griffin 

Treasurer, John ferron jr. 

Asst Treasurer John Ferron Sr. 

Recording secretary and editor  

Jack Dacey 

Board Members 

Flora Rosenfield, Mike Perez, 

Jim Visconti, Joe Tesauro.   

Butch Shepard, Ed Canino 

  

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Next meeting Thursday march 2nd 

  Newsletter contributions send to 

Jack dacey, jdacey6108@comcast.net 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Announcements 

Last month I neglected to mention the 

discussion concerning accepting credit card 

at the Hot Rod Cafe’. The overwhelming 

opinion was most young people do not carry 

cash, they rely on credit or debit cards. Past 

by the membership John Griffin will 

investigate. 

 

Board meeting 

The board meeting was called to order by 

President Chad Ferron, a quorum was 

present. 

The following was discussed and agreed to 

bring to the membership for approval. 

Hold our annual show at Nantasket Beach. 

This would involve changing our date. The 

Nantasket car show is the same date as our 

annual show. 

Accepting debit and credit cards at our 

cruise nights. John Griffin explained the 

different methods and costs 



 

       

 

    

 

 

 

 

  

Member meeting 

The member’s meeting was called to order by 

President Chad Ferron at 7:00p., Twenty 

members were present. After the pledge of 

allegiance, secretary and treasurers report 

were read and excepted, the following was 

presented to the membership for approval. 

 It was agreed that “Still Cruising After All 

These Years” will be our summer cruise 

theme.  

The membership agreed our annual cruise 

dates will remain September 23rd, rain date 

September 30th. John Griffin presented 

information about credit card, debit cards. 

Different methods and costs were discussed. 

An increase in prices was also discussed. The 

membership passed excepting credit cards 

and increasing beverage prices $0.25 and 

food $0.10 to cover the cost of credit and 

debit card purchases. John Griffin will set up 

credit and debit cards.  

Letters of appreciation for our donations from 

St. Ann’s and the Cochesett Methodist 

church were read. 

Quantity and costs for our summer cruise 

flyers were discussed. The printing will be 

done by East Bridgewater High School. 

Professional printers will be approached for 

competitive prices or the possibility of 

donating the printing. Chad Ferron and Ed 

Canino will spearhead and coordinate 

printing. 

F.W. Webb wants to hold cruise nights. Ed 

Canino presented. Ed will discuss with F.W. 

Web sponsorship for our summer season.  

Ed Charlebois will enter all events on our 

web site. 

Lucky Starr Restaurant approached 

John Sr about a cruise night at the 

restaurant. They asked for help getting 

the cruise going. The cruise will be once 

a month if it works twice a month. The 

restaurant will pay for the D J the 

Wheels of Time will receive half of the 

50/50.  

John Jr will post all flyers and events on 

our Face Book page. He can tag groups 

and individuals through Face Book. 

Another Bass Pro night was discussed. 

July 29th was discussed, John Griffin 

will talk to the Mass Cruiser’s at the 

next meeting.  

John Sr proposed a Mustang night at 

one of our cruise nights. A Mopar was 

discussed previously. Membership 

passed the proposal. 

John Sr also asked for volunteers for a 

committee to organize the annual show. 

Let us know at our next meeting. Plaque 

design has to be done next month. The 

theme must follow our cruise theme 

“still cruising after all these years”. John 

Sr, Ed Charlebois and Ed Canino will 

work on design.  

Peter Proffetti will have the T shirt 

design ready for next meeting. The 

membership approved maroon, with 

gold emblems on the opposite side of the 

pocket. T shirts will have pockets. 

Thirty members expressed interest in 

the Cape Cod Café event on the 26th. 

Meeting adjourned 8:30p 



Editorial     

Jack Dacey 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

I don’t want to hear any crying; you haven’t 

heard from me for a while. I’ll keep this short 

I have noticed an encouraging trend lately. 

Attendance and participation at our 

meetings are growing. The first year at 

Brewster Ambulance went well in spite of 

Florida hot weather and being our first year. 

Maybe just maybe the message is getting 

out. We are getting back to our motto, 

“having fun with cars”. We seem to be 

pushing forward. A new member has shown 

interest in joining, our discussions about 

what we want to do are calm and productive. 

I just wanted to draw attention to these 

points and say it looks like we might be on 

the right track. 

 

1909 Oakland dealer 
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